
                                                               PILLATON PARISH COUNCIL   
                        Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting 2/5/2023 

ATTENDANCE Cllrs, Dolley, Ley, Johnson, Bunkum, Warne, Moore and Floyd.  
APOLOGIES none.   
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST none.  
ELECTION OF CHAIR AND VICE CHAIR 
Councillor Dolley was elected as Chair and Councillor Warne elected as vice Chair. 
PUBLIC FORUM 
There were five members of the public present.  
MINUTES  
The minutes of 7th April 2023 Council meeting were accepted unanimously. 
MATTERS ARISING 
   COMMEMORATION TREE 
The Council agreed not to purchase a tree to commemorate the Coronation of King 
Charles as the Council had the opportunity of gift of a free tree in the autumn. 
PLANNING APPLICATION 
 PA23/02164 extension to rear of Tresylvan Lodge, Barton Meadows for Mr and Mrs 
Pearce. Following objections from Mr Humphrey and arguments in favour from Mrs Pearce 
the Council supported the planning application with the provisions namely; that the 
boundary wall was protected, that the materials would be in keeping with the existing, that 
there would be greenery between the neighbouring house and that the elevation would be 
reduced by 400 millimetres. 
FINANCE 
The Council agreed the accounts for the year ended 31st March 2003 and recorded thanks 
to Mr J. Bennet for auditing the accounts at no cost. 
BUS SERVICE. 
Clare Tagg, a Landulph Councillor addressed the Council and gave details of a new bus 
service which would link Pillaton to Saltash. Clare explained the service would be 
reviewed after one year and would only continue if widely used. Clare encouraged the 
public to use the bus in place of cars. The bus would be hail and ride. The Council agreed 
to support the scheme and would publish the time table. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
Councillor Warne reported that the Highways manager had informed him that because 
there was limited traffic flow through the village the 30 mph signs would not be moved as 
previously requested by the Council. However he would hasten the implementation of a 20 
mph limit for the village. 
Discussion followed regarding the introduction of electric car charging points in the village 
but no action was advised by the Council. 

Chairman Mr. Dolley................................................... 
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